DRAFT NATIONAL POLICY STATEMENT FOR NUCLEAR POWER GENERATION (EN-6)

Views of the Cumbria Association of Local Councils.
1. The Cumbria Association of Local Councils is a membership association representing the interests of town and parish councils and parish meetings in Cumbria. Following consultations with our member councils, the Association offers below a number of observations on the draft National Policy Statement for Nuclear Power Generation.
2. Sellafield. The Association supports the inclusion of this nominated site subject to the prior development of all necessary local and sub-regional infrastructure (see below).

3. Braystones and Kirksanton. The Association strongly objects to the inclusion of these two nominated sites. These are greenfield sites within attractive landscapes and without local infrastructure. The development of the sites would have a substantial adverse impact on the quality of the local environment and the nearby National Park and radically alter the character of the surrounding areas. 
4. Proliferation of Sites. Whilst the Association supports the nuclear industry for the socio-economic benefits that it brings, it believes that the proliferation of nuclear sites across West Cumbria is unacceptable. Communities in West Cumbria are content to accept the nuclear industry as a part of its identity and character, but would find it wholly unacceptable to be completely dominated by it. New nuclear related developments need to be on brown field sites closely associated with existing development.
5. Infrastructure. The Association considers it absolutely essential that the upgrading of all necessary local and sub-regional physical infrastructure (including electricity distribution networks) is completed before any power station development takes place. We consider that a comprehensive sub regional Infrastructure Plan should be prepared alongside any power station proposal and that the two should be examined together by the Infrastructure Planning Commission.
6. Blight. The Association is very concerned about the prospect of long-term blight on local communities arising from these proposals and asks the Government to ensure that decisions are taken as speedily as possible. In particular, the Association would object most strongly to one or more of the three sites in West Cumbria being placed on some kind of reserve list for possible future development. This would create intolerable blight on the affected communities and must be avoided at all costs.
(Prepared by Guy Richardson, Chief Officer, Cumbria Association of Local Councils, 17 February 2010)
